VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

ZONING BOARD MEETING

FEBRUARY 23, 2021
7:30 P.M.
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mike Wegescheide, with the following board members answering to roll call: Mike Wegescheide, Ron Krick, Wayne Muskopf, Mark Germann, Charlie Butzinger and Michael Mueth. Board member Dave Graf was absent. Adam Romero, the Zoning Administrator, was absent. 
A motion was made by Wayne Muskopf and seconded by Mark Germann to approve the January 26th minutes. The motion carried unanimously. 
Mike Wegescheide announced they would be having the annual review of the Zoning Maps.
MAP REVIEW HEARING: Mike Wegescheide stated that the Board members received copies of the proposed 2021 Zoning map and the ordinances of the three changes. Ordinance 1209 is the Rodemich Annexation. There are two parcels on South Jefferson Street going south out of town where the nursery used to be. Ordinance 1225 is the Cotter Annexation. It is coming in as an R2 single family, large lot district. It is on Veterans Drive, south of M&O Station Road. Ordinance 1221 is for the Schaller Amendment. It is a zoning change from Park to R1 single family, small lot district. Mark Germann asked how many lots were included in the Cotter Annexation. Mike Wegescheide answered one. Ron Krick asked if there were plans for the property. Mike Wegescheide answered he did not know of any but the house is sitting in the middle of the lot and he doesn’t believe it has been subdivided. Charlie Butzinger made a motion to accept the 2021 Zoning Maps. Michael Mueth seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
OLD BUSINESS: Mike Wegescheide stated he had the Village office give each member a copy of the Millstadt building permit application as well as copies of others from area communities. Adam Romero has also had stamps made so that when the drawings are submitted to the Zoning Board, they can be stamped and dated to know which map the Zoning Board was working from. There is also a stamp for the Village Board for the same reason. They are hoping that will help keep better track of things. Mike also stated that he has talked with Adam about some of the drawings that have been turned in, especially for residential cases. They aren’t expected to spend a lot of money but if Adam thinks the drawing doesn’t have enough information, he needs to tell them a better drawing is needed before a hearing is scheduled. Ron Krick stated he liked how Columbia included their fee schedule and the fees change based on size. Wayne Muskopf asked what the Village’s fees are. Mike stated he would try to get that information for the next meeting. Michael Mueth stated he likes that the other towns ask for sealed contracting maps. Mike stated he assumes when the drawings are submitted to the Village for the permits that they are sealed; Adam would probably know for sure. Discussion followed about previous maps that have been presented for zoning. Wayne stated he likes that Columbia’s application includes a lot of contact information and phone numbers. Mark Germann suggested having different applications for commercial versus residential. Mike stated he would talk with Adam and give him their suggestions. They are working towards making things easier for the applicants. Discussion followed about the duties of the building/zoning administrator. Mike stated Adam said he spends a lot of time answering questions and going to look at the properties. Eventually Millstadt will need a full time building/zoning administrator. Charlie Butzinger stated he thought the County did the building inspections for the Village. Mike asked what set of drawings the County looks at. Wayne stated that when Spike’s came in asking for variances, they weren’t going to have full blown drawings done until they had approval to build. Mark stated they did not see Spike’s final drawings. Michael asked why not. Discussion followed. Mark asked if the office could provide the Zoning Board members with more information. Wayne answered how it is finally built is not up to them because they have already done their job. Mike added they see the site plans and that’s it. Ron asked how would the Zoning Board know if their final drawing is what the Zoning Board recommended. Mike answered that isn’t their job. He reminded the Board that they can come to Village Hall to look at any of the drawings. Ron stated they should be able to electronically send it these days. Charlie asked whose job it is to make sure everything is done the way it was approved. Mike answered that it is probably the building/zoning administrator. He added that it is not the Zoning Board’s job to make sure the rules are followed; he will find out from Adam whose job it is. Michael asked if they can pass variances with contingencies. Mike answered stipulations can be added to the ordinances; it is up to the Village Board to pass it because the Zoning Board is only an advisory board. Discussion followed. Discussion followed about the proposed Hunter’s Point subdivision. Wayne pointed out that the Zoning Board would only hear about any zoning issues, not any other kind of issues. Mike added that they are only responsible for zoning. Ron stated he thinks the Zoning Board should be notified if there are other possible issues. Mike stated they are only notified if it affects zoning. Mark stated they need someone from Planning Commission to come to the Zoning Board meetings. Wayne stated there used to be a liaison from the Zoning Board go to Planning Commission meetings. Mike stated anyone is welcome at the Planning Commission meetings and the Village Board meetings because they are both public meetings. Wayne asked if the Zoning Board could also get the minutes from the Planning Commission meetings. Mark Germann stated he could go to the Planning Commission if they were discussing a commercial project. 
NEW BUSINESS: none
A motion was made by Ron Krick and seconded by Mark Germann to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously. 
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